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 The Administrator’s Pen  
Blessings OSM! 

 
Smile God loves you and so do I. 

 

Blessings to you all!  We made it through another season!  We welcome Spring 

with open arms and rejoice for yet another day.  God is truly good to all of us. 

We also want to welcome our newest resident, Ms. Nanette Wynn to OSM, please 

make sure you introduce yourself to her.  

This month also marks our annual Friends and Family Fund Raising Campaign! 

We are asking everyone to please participate and contribute towards our 2021 

goal of $ 2,574.00 and if we double that goal of $5,148.00 OSM is eligible to add 

another $5,000 per the PVM Foundation. Again, if we make our initial goal, then 

we will be able to receive an additional $1,000, but let us shoot for the moon and 

reach that double goal, so OSM can receive $10,000. We are having our kickoff 

luncheon on Friday, April 2, 2021 in the community room.  The luncheon starts 

at 12 noon.  Donation envelopes will be available for you and your family, please 

come and join us to start jump this year’s campaign. Remember, all donations 

are considered a tax-deductible contribution. Please remember to practice social 

distancing and wear your mask.  

GO MONARCHS! 

Also with the change of season, we will keep you posted on when we have our 

change over from heat to cool.  As you know, it is based on the night temperatures 

and as of right now, our night temperatures are still reaching the low 40’s and 

30’s.  We will schedule our changeover once temperatures are above 40 at night.  

 

Thank You again, for all that you do to make my job easy, I truly do count it an 

honor to be your Administrator. I thank GOD for each one of you. May GOD 

bless you and your families 1000X more.  
 

Remember, God is in control and He has our backs.  Be blessed and stay safe. 
 

Remember: Good, Better, Best, Never Rest until your Good is Better and your Better is Best!    

GO MONARCHS!!!  

 
Graziella Bruner 
Housing Administrator 
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Blessings Our Saviour’s Manor,  
Wishing everyone a healthy month and Happy Easter! 

 

 
We hope everyone had a wonderful March! Now that the vending machines are in the community room, 

you have access to the community room 24/7 but let us remember that by 10 PM, if there is no one in the 

community room please turn lights out and close the door. The grocery carts are now in the old vending 

room.  Please return all grocery carts to the cart room.  Please do not leave the grocery carts in the 

hallways or upstairs in the trash room. All grocery carts belong on the first floor near the elevator. Please 

be considerate of others.  

 

Laundry Room – We are to practice social distancing while in the laundry room.  Remember, the laundry 

room is not a lounge area for those just wanting to sit and chit chat, you can do that in the community 

room. Those chairs are there for those doing their laundry. Please be mindful of how many machines you 

use when others are waiting their turn to use the machines. The Laundry room is open 24/7.  
 

Please make a note, that our shopping trips are scheduled for Thursdays only at 11:00 AM. If you would 

like to schedule a ride for yourself all you need to do is call the Nankin number, which is located on Page 

18 and on your calendar.  Please remember to sign up for all of our OSM shopping trips. If you sign up 

and change your mind, please make sure you cross your name off the list so someone else can sign up.  

The signup sheets are on the bulletin board.  

 

 

If you have any large items that you need to throw away, you can call 1-800-JUNK. They will come and 

pick it up right from your apartment. It is a low cost and they can be called at any time. If this is a service 

you may need, please call 1-800-JUNK. We are not scheduling a dumpster at this time. 

 

Please DO NOT sit inside the entrance doorway. It is not a socially distanced room and if there is more 

than one person inside it will not be six feet apart. 
 

Please keep in mind that the COVID 19 rules and PVM policies are still in effect, please continue to 

practice social distancing. Remember to wear your mask outside of your apartment and in all common 

areas. All guest MUST sign in and fill out the COVID Form.  

 

Keep practicing social distancing and stay safe and healthy! 

Please check your calendar for all of our upcoming events and updates. 
 

Reminder: All Visitors entering our building must sign in and fill out the COVID19 visitor form. 

They must wear a mask – Mask are provided for our guest at the sign in desk. 

 
Have a blessed and safe month! 

 
 

 

Schwan’s 
Delivery 

Schedule 
 
 

Delivery 

Only 

 

You must 

Call for 

Your 

Delivery 

 

 

1-888 

724-9267 

 

 

 

 OSM Monarch Moments 
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Life 
 

Life changes so quickly. 

We can be happy one day,  

empty and broken the next. 

If we’ve learned anything from this Pandemic,  

I hope it is to value the moments,  

treasure the memories and  

hold onto what counts. 

Make time each day to realize  

how fleeting life is and to  

thank God for each blessing.  

Maybe this Pandemic will  

teach us to slow down, appreciate what we have and 

how quickly it can be gone. 

My  prayer is that it will. 

Life is a gift, treasure it! 

 

Inspirational Moments 
By Jessie Clark, 

Resident Volunteer                                       
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Greetings OSM, 

Now that we are in the month of April, I am drawn to reflect on the meaning of 

Easter or The Resurrection.  See, I believe we all are born with a desire to know our 

Saviour, it even says in Philippians 3:10: "that I may know Him and the power of His 

resurrection, and the fellowship of His sufferings ..." One of the things this reminds 

me of is that there was no resurrection without great pain.  In life, we often let plans 

and dreams go, but if it is something worth suffering over (going through frustration, 

pain, rejection, or loss), then don’t give up.  You are never too old to make your 

dreams come true.  I am certainly glad we were the “dream” of our Saviour, and that 

He saw the suffering He had to endure to make His resurrection power available to 

us as worthwhile. 

I am excited to share with you a new service that is being made available to those 

that have hearing loss.  You may have seen the flyer on my board (located just 

outside of my office).  It is a free caption phone for anyone that can self-certify they 

have experienced hearing loss.  I am currently working on having a demo phone 

available for anyone interested to check out.  Please watch for flyers and listen to 

your robo-calls, as we get ready to demonstrate this phone. 

Also, while many of you took advantage of the free smartphone available, there are 

still some of you that would benefit.  Please contact me if you are still paying a 

monthly cell phone fee. 

Are you still waiting on your stimulus?  Stop by my office or give me a quick 

call/video chat and I will help you look up when you are scheduled to receive it.  

Some information may not yet be available, but we can keep trying until it is 

received.  Also keep in mind that there are many scams out there, and you will never 

have to pay to receive your stimulus check.  The IRS will only contact you:  

1. By mail   

2. In person will proper ID and credentials.   

 

Finally, I want to wish all of you a very Happy Easter!  Many blessings! 

 
May God himself, the God of peace, sanctify you through and through. May your whole 

spirit, soul and body be kept blameless at the coming of our Lord Jesus Christ. 1 

Thessalonians 5:23 

 

My Office Hours: 

Mondays – 11 AM to 4 PM 

Tuesdays – 9 AM to 3 PM 

Wednesday – 9 AM to 2 PM 

Thursday – 11 AM to 3 PM 

 

Please call to make your appointments!  

My Direct number is: 734-722-9763 

 

 

 

 

 

Johnnie Jackson, Board Chair 

Dereka McClay, Vice Chair 

Rev. David Huber, Treasurer 

Diane Hicks-Walker, Secretary 

Natalie Brothers, Member 

Carolyn Kimbrough, Member 

Michelle Williams, Member 

Myra Davenport, Member 

Judy Piccininni, Member 

 
 

 OSM Board of Trustees 

Coordinator’s Corner 
Alisa Loveday 

Service Coordinator                                      
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OSM EVENTS 

 
 

Friday Aril 2, 2021, at 12:00 PM Friends & Family Kickoff Luncheon 

Let’s reach our goal! 

 
 

Bingo will be taking place on the 2 & 4 Friday each month in our Community 

Room. Limited seating due to social distancing. 

 
 

Friday, April 16, 2021 from 11 AM until 2 PM.  

Craft Day in the community room.  

 
 

 Tuesday, April 13, 2021 11:00 AM  

Administrator’s Resident Meeting 

In The Community Room 

 
 

Thursday, April 29, 2021  

Last day for Friends And Family Donations 
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You Can’t Spell ‘Outdoors’ without D 
 
 

Now that spring has finally sprung, it is time to get outdoors! Especially during 
this pandemic. It’s one of the safer things you can do. If you’re going to be around other people, 
make sure to mask up and stay at least 6 feet apart. 

 
Spending time outdoors will not only improve your mood, it will help your body make vitamin 
D. Vitamin D helps keep your bones healthy, your immune system running, and is needed for 
proper muscle, nerve, and cell function.   

 
Getting enough vitamin D through food alone can be challenging because few foods are 
naturally rich in vitamin D. Good sources include fatty fish such as salmon, tuna, and mackerel 
- and everyone’s favorite - cod liver oil! To help increase our intake, many processed foods 
have been fortified with vitamin D including milk, orange juice, and several ready-to-eat 
breakfast cereals. 

 
To get vitamin D from the sun, experts recommend we spend from 5 to 30 minutes outdoors 
at least twice per week. Unfortunately, because it blocks the ultraviolet (UV) radiation our 
bodies need to make vitamin D, using a sunscreen with a sun protection factor (SPF) of 8 or 
greater will limit how much vitamin D our bodies make. Because UV radiation can’t travel 
through glass, sitting inside in front of a sunny window won’t help either.   

 
Since being outdoors with little or no sunscreen can have a downside, it’s a good idea to talk 
with your doctor about your vitamin D needs.  He will help you balance your need for vitamin 
D with any increased risk of skin cancer that might occur, and based on your diet, discuss any 
need you may have to take a vitamin D supplement. 
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Mission, Vision & Values 
Just as water from a wellspring is pure and clear, we want our Vision, Mission and Values to be rock solid and easily 

seen. 

 

Vision 
 

Changed Lives. Strong Families. Transformed Communities. 

 

A ripple is caused by making a splash. Many of our clients believe they can make no positive impact at all. By engaging 

with the individual to build self-esteem and dip into their own God-given potential, a splash of hope ripples through the 

individual and the family. We believe this ripple cannot only reach distant shores, but its lasting effect can transform 

whole communities. 

 

Mission 

 
Motivated by Christ's love, we engage people as they experience and embrace their God-given potential. 

 

At the source is God's love. We seek to release and be a channel of the love that Jesus, by his example, poured out in 

abundance. It's a love that puts the good of neighbor above personal interests and engages those on the "outside," as he 

did with a woman he met at a well. Because of this meeting, her life, her family and community were transformed. 

 

Values 
 

Our values are the things we must live out — things we must not only believe but be. These values help direct our 

actions and drive our behavior. 

 

 Christ-centered 

 Excellence 

 Integrity 

 Life 
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Wishing  
 

Join us in the annual Friends & Family 2020 fundraising campaign! Friends & 

Family is an opportunity for residents to raise funds for projects that will enhance 

and enrich their lives.  

Want to Learn More? 

Attend your Village Kick-Off Party or look for flyers and posters to learn more 

about your Village’s individual fundraising goal and project. You can also visit 

pvmfoundation.org/OSM. Please encourage everyone you know to make a gift to 

support your Village’s much-needed project and, remember, every gift matters! 

 

To Make a Gift 

• Please come to the office for a donation envelope and mail it to PVM 

Foundation: 

 26200 Lahser Road, Suite 300, Southfield, MI 48033. 

• Go online at pvmfoundation.org/OSM to support Our Saviour’s Manor 

• Call the PVM Foundation at 248-281-2040 

For more information, please contact your Village Administrator or the PVM 

Foundation at 248-281-2040. Best of luck to ALL the Villages for a successful 

Friends & Family Campaign! 

   

 
 
 
 
 

Friends & Family 2021 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__t.e2ma.net_click_rjkw0c_z5aibb_rzc5ut&d=DwMFaQ&c=euGZstcaTDllvimEN8b7jXrwqOf-v5A_CdpgnVfiiMM&r=Phxk-bduHgCqtht15Exywg&m=Nv17iSP1brYZWS1YPPUgtZg_v7q6-6FAGmAQc1Gi6L0&s=bMm5Z63W1VRUgJgZXsKpYZree7v7dZURQForL_f4eJU&e=
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Greetings OSM Residents,  

 

Westland, MI  
 

 Despite additional challenges for municipalities working through the COVID-19 pandemic, the City 

of Westland has continued to find solutions to tackle some of its biggest issues, namely its unfunded 

pension liability.  

 

The City of Westland has issued $82,470,000 in bonds to pay for a majority of the costs of its unfunded 

pension liability for the defined benefit pension plan for government employees administered by the 

Michigan Employees Retirement System of Michigan (MERS).  

 

The 2021 Bonds will allow the City to fund 95% of its unfunded pension liability (up from 40%) by 

borrowing at a low all-in fixed cost of 2.39%.  By issuing the 2021 Bonds at this low fixed rate, the 

City is expecting to see considerable cost savings over the life of the 2021 Bonds as compared to their 

existing projected pension cost repayment schedule. The City’s financing is expected to generate over 

$78.04 million in cash flow savings or 70.21% in Net Present Value (NPV) savings (as a percentage 

of Bonds issued) over the life of the City’s projected pension liability payment schedule.   

 

The City began phasing out the defined benefit for employees beginning in 2010 and by January 1, 

2014, all new employees hired in under are in a defined contribution retirement program (similar to a 

401(k) for private sector employees). 

 

"The City of Westland remains committed to finding creative solutions to the problems we face, along 

with many other municipalities," commented Mayor William R. Wild. " With the much appreciated 

support we received from the Michigan Department of Treasury, we were able to take advantage of 

low interest rates and our excellent bond rating in order to honor our commitment made to our retirees 

without increasing taxes." 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

Mayor’s Message   
 By William Wild, 

 Mayor, City of Westland                                      
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Operation Clean Sweep 

 

In a coordinated effort between Westland's Public Service and Neighborhood Services departments, 

Mayor William R. Wild approved the launch of a comprehensive clean up program to address trash 

which has accumulated and created blight across the City. The program, called "Operation: Clean 

Sweep" will divide the city up into five sections and employees from both departments will pick up 

trash along the major and local roads, city parks and any vacant commercial properties. 

 

"As a result of the suspension of the 18th District Courts Work Program due to Covid-19, and recent 

high winds my office has received a high volume of complaints," commented Mayor William R. 

Wild. " With unseasonable mild weather, our DPS and Neighborhood Service professionals have 

some extra capacity before normal spring maintenance begins." 

After the initial trash collection phase, the City will follow up its efforts with the first street sweeping 

of the season.  

 

Vaccine Updates 
 

As of March 26th, the State of Michigan has administered 3,815,223 doses of COVID vaccines. In a 

huge day for the state, over 70,000 people were able to receive one of the lifesaving vaccines. For the 

latest data regarding the COVID vaccine, please visit the dashboard available at 

www.MI.gov/COVIDVaccine. 

 

For those that received a vaccination at the Vaccinate Westland Clinic at Schoolcraft College on 

March 1st or March 3rd, your second dose is coming up next week. March 29th and March 31st are the 

dates to that appointment. If you have not been vaccinated, there will be other opportunities. More 

Vaccine Clinics will be held as soon as the Wayne County Health Department informs us when that 

will happen. The City of Westland will continue to build and maintain the registration list in 

anticipation of the next Vaccine Clinic. You can add your name to the list by going to our website 

www.CityofWestland.com 

 

 

 

 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.mi.gov/COVIDVaccine
http://www.cityofwestland.com/
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PROVIDING LEADERSHIP AT THE NATIONAL LEVEL 

 

 
For many years PVM staff have been providing leadership at the national level to create 

policies and services which enhance senior living and services. One recent example of this 

comes via Tom Wyllie, PVM’s Director of Innovation & Wellness. Tom has been serving on a 

variety of initiatives for the International Council on Active Aging (ICAA). Since 2001 ICAA 

has been an association that leads, connects and defines the active-aging industry. It supports 

organizations and professionals that develop wellness environments and services for adults over 

the age of 50. In addition to presenting for ICAA, Tom has been instrumental in providing 

policy recommendations and innovative thinking. 

 

One result of these initiatives is a report titled “Future-proof your senior living.” To access 

this report go to https://www.icaa.cc/listing.php?type=white_papers. Tom and other PVM staff 

members have also been working with several universities regarding research and development 

of senior living design and enhanced services in relation to quality of life for seniors. 

 

Collaboration and innovation have been hallmarks of PVM since its inception. These key 

corporate culture ingredients not only make PVM what it is today but will also make it what it 

is well into the future. Stay tuned for more exciting news as we build on our past and prepare 

for the future.  

 

Thank you for your interest in and support of PVM. 
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Weather Reminders 
 

With Spring weather brings storms and wind. That means there is a higher 

chance of power outages. 

 

Some quick tips to help you prepare for the next possible power outage would be: 

 Have a flashlight handy. 

 Have extra batteries. 

 Keep extra water on hand. 

 Consider buying a cell phone power pack to charge your phone when the 

power is out.     

 
 

Reminder:  
   

Please contact the office for any work orders that are not an emergency.  

Please do not call the emergency number during regular office hours –  

Monday through Friday, 8:00 AM to 4:00 PM unless the office is closed for a Holiday during the week. 
 

  A few reminders: 

 Please report all maintenance repairs to the office. (734-595-4663) 

 Please make sure the dryer lint cleaner is being emptied after each use. 

 No Candles, Small Candles for oils, or Incense to be burned in the apartments or building. 

 Tis the season for our Tornado and Fire drills – All residents must participate 

 

 
Dial 1 -734-740-4777 

For after-hours maintenance emergencies 

 

 

 
 

Mike’s Maintenance Tips 
By Michael Hooton, 

Maintenance Technician                                      
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World Health Day 
 

April 7th is World Health Day. In honor of World Health Day here are some tips to a healthier 
body and mind! 
 

Your Physical Health 
 

 Keep hydrated. Drink water throughout the day. 

 Concentrate your diet on fruit, vegetables, nuts and grains. Meats should be lean, poultry 
and fish are healthy for you. Dairy should be low fat. 

 Avoid junk food or anything containing too much sugar or fat. 

 See your doctor regularly for annual checkups and shots. Look after your teeth and see 
your dentist twice a year. 

 If you are managing a chronic condition, staying in good health is twice as important, 
particularly if you take medication. 

 Walking can be your exercise of choice. It improves your mood, gives you energy and 
strengthens your whole body. It can help to improve balance and flexibility. 

 Other low impact exercises are yoga, gardening and any housework that you do daily. 
 

Your Emotional Health 
 

 Anything that stimulates your mind improves cognition. Examples are reading, 
crossword puzzles, learning new skills. Try an online course! 

 If you are a people person, stay social. Even those who don’t like to be around people a 
lot still enjoy their time with family. Owning and looking after a pet also improves your 
mental health because you are focusing on something besides yourself. 

 Relationships of all types reduce stress which means less anxiety and depression. 
 

 
 

  Katelyn’s Column  
    By Katelyn DeHart, 

   Administrative Assistant 
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April Birthdays 2021 

Happy Birthday!!!  

 

Commadore Herman – April 4th  

 

Elrece Smith – April 23rd   
 

Mattie Brady – April 24th  
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April Recipe 
Citrus Buttermilk Cake 

 
INGREDIENTS 

1 CUP SHORTENING 

2 CUPS SUGAR 

4 LARGE EGGS, ROOM TEMPERATURE 

2 TEASPOONS LEMON EXTRACT 

3 CUPS ALL-PURPOSE FLOUR 

1 TEASPOON BAKING POWDER 

1/2 TEASPOON BAKING SODA 

1/2 TEASPOON SALT 

1 CUP BUTTERMILK 

GLAZE: 

1-1/2 CUPS CONFECTIONERS' SUGAR 

1 TABLESPOON GRATED ORANGE ZEST 

5 TABLESPOONS ORANGE JUICE 

1 TABLESPOON GRATED LEMON ZEST 

5 TABLESPOONS LEMON JUICE 

1/4 TEASPOON SALT 

 

INSTRUCTIONS 
1. PREHEAT OVEN TO 350°.  

2. GREASE AND FLOUR A 10-IN. FLUTED TUBE  

3. CREAM SHORTENING AND SAUGAR UNTIL LIGHT AND FLUFFY. 

4. ADD 1 EGG AT A TIME, BEATING WELL AFTER EACH ADDITION. 

5. BEAT IN EXTRACT. 

6. IN ANOTHER BOWL, WHICK TOGETHER FLOUR, BAKING POWDER, SALT AND BAKING 

SODA. 

7. ADD TO CREAMED MIXTURE ALTERNATELY WITH BUTTERMILK, BEATING AFTER EACH 

ADDITION.  

8. TRANSFER TO PREPARED PAN. 

9. BAKE UNTIL A TOOTHPICK INSTERED COMES OUT CLEAN ( ABOUT 45-50 MIN) 

10. POKE HOLES IN WARM CAKE USING A FORK OR WOODEN SKEWER. 

11. MIX INGREDIENTS FOR GLAZE 

12. SPOON SLOWLY OVER CAKE 

13. COOL 15 MINUTES BEFORE REMOVING FROM PAN TO A WIRE RACK: COOL COMPLETELY 

BEFORE SERVING. 

ENJOY 
 



Issue IV | Manor Message                                                                                                                                         Page 16 

 

Monthly Word Search 
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April Observances & Fun Facts: 

 
 

April is observed as: 
National Humor Month 

International Guitar Month 
Keep America Beautiful Month 

Lawn and Garden Month 
National Kite Month 

National Poetry Month 
Stress Awareness Month 

 
Weekly Celebrations 

1st Week: Library Week 

2nd Week: Garden Week 

3rd Week: Organize Your Files Week 

4th Week: National Karaoke Week 

 
April Flower and Birthstone  

 

          
                      Flower = Daisy                     Gem = Diamond 

 

 
 
 
 

     

 

 

 
 

 
 

FREE  

NOTARY 
Services  

 
Provided 

To All of Our 
OSM Residents 

 
 

Please Visit The Office 
And See  

Mrs. Graziella Bruner 
For More Details. 
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OSM Local Sponsors: 
                   

 

                            
 

BEAUTY SHOP IS OPEN!!! 

Please give Paulette a call to set your appointments.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Become a Fan of OSM on Facebook 

How to Become a Fan: 

1) Visit www.facebook.com and log-in your account.  If you do not have an account, click 
“Sign Up” button to create one. 

2)  In the Facebook search toolbar, type in “The Village of Our Saviour’s Manor or go to 
facebook.com/The Village of Our Saviour’s Manor 

3) Click on the “Like” button to become a fan of OSM 
 

Those already active on Facebook explore our new page and invite our friends and family to 
“Like” us! 

The Village of Our Saviour’s Manor 

 

 

Helpful Resources 
 

Transportation 
Nankin Transit (Serving Wayne, Westland, Garden City, & Canton)  

(734) 729-2710 

Smart ADA (313) 223-2100 

 

Senior Agencies 
The Senior Alliance (Wayne/Westland) (734) 722-2830 

 

CareSync Solutions  
Home Healthcare Services (248-773-4550) 

 

 

 

http://www.facebook.com/
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OSM Classifieds: 
 

OSM Gifted Hands:  

These wonderful volunteers use their sewing skills and talents to make items such as blankets, pillows, 

dolls and even giant teddy bears.  All items are given away to organizations such as the Westland Good 

fellows. If you can use a sewing machine or stuff a pillow and would like to volunteer and be a part of 

OSM Gifted Hands, please see Ms. Louis Rush or Ms. Alice Finley. 

 
 

OSM Compassionate Hearts:  
If you have a heart for people, we’re looking for volunteers to join OSM Compassionate Hearts.  

Compassionate Hearts are a group of residents that volunteer to visit their fellow neighbors while 

hospitalized or in rehab.  You will be surprised what a friendly face, a warm hug, prayer and a loving 

smile and will do for someone.   

 
 

OSM Growing Hands:  

Do you like to garden and get your hands dirty? Well come and join are gardening volunteers, OSM 

Growing Hands.  This group volunteers to work in and care for our new garden. We’re praying that 

OSM Growing Hands garden will produce enough vegetables to help feed those in our community. If 

you have a green thumb and would like to volunteer please see Ms. Alice Finley 

 

OSM Caring Hands: 

We are in need of volunteers for our homeless project. Please see Ms. Margo Taylor if you’re looking 

to join OSM Caring Hands.  This group volunteers to crochet blankets and create pillows using plastic 

grocery bags known as plarn.  We are also in the process of raising funds to be able to purchase items 

to make toiletry bags to pass out to the homeless.  Let’s not forget our fellow man and reach out to those 

less fortunate than ourselves.   

 

OSM Fisherman: 
Love to fish? This is the group for you! Headed by Mr. David Brown, OSM Fishermen is a group of 

residents that enjoy being at the lake and casting their rods.  If you ever wanted to try your hands at 

fishing, please come and join this group. 
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Village Staff 

Graziella Bruner                    Michael Hooton  

Housing Administrator    Maintenance Tech 

 

Katelyn DeHart        Alisa Loveday 

Administrative Assistant  Service Coordinator                                

 

Kesha Akridge  Jessie Clark 

Director of Housing  Resident Volunteer 
 

 
Office Number 

Emergency Number 

Fax Number 

Service Coordinator 

(734) 595-4663 

(734) 740-4777 

(734) 595-2222 

(734) 722-9763 

 
        

  29495 Annapolis Road 

  Westland, Michigan  48186 

Is there someone on staff that you would 

like to acknowledge for their work?   

Please complete this form and turn it into 

the office. They might win a prize! 


